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Monday, July 29th, 2024 
 
For Immediate Release 
 
F28 (Penn St NW) and James Avenue Intersection are open to traffic. 
Project #2112202190 
 
Johnson County, Iowa – Secondary Roads is pleased to announce that the F28 (West Penn Street) and James 
Avenue intersection paving improvements in Sections 9 and 10, Township 80 North, Range 07 West, Madison 
Township, Iowa, are substantially complete and both roads are now open to traffic.     
 
Peterson Contractors, Inc. of Reinbeck, Iowa, completed the work over a month earlier than anticipated. 
Workers and equipment will be present in the work zone as our contractors perform touch up grading and 
seeding operations as weather allows. Please slow down and drive defensively in the project corridor.  Your 
patience and understanding are greatly appreciated. 
 
For updates on this project, visit the city of North Liberty’s website at northlibertyiowa.org.  
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